COMMUNICATION – C76 COUNCIL – March 10, 2021 Committee of the Whole Report No. 8, Item 12

From: lafrate, Marilyn < Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>

Sent: Tuesday, March 09, 2021 7:30 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: Fwd: [External] Highway 413

FYI

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Marcella Di Rocco <

Date: March 9, 2021 at 6:36:18 PM EST

To: Council@vaughan.ca, maurizio.bevilaqua@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Highway 413

Dear Mayor and councillors,

On behalf of Vaughan Cares, I write to implore you not to waiver on your decision to refuse support for the GTA Super highway. The environmental impact of this project is of great concern to all citizens, as demonstrated by a growing number of municipalites.

Once again, as in the past when a threat loomed of a proposed Mega landfill, thanks to the NDP party, our farmlands, waterways, and sensitive lands were, and, are now in jeopardy. We cannot let this happen!

The Ontario Liberals convened an expert panel in 2015 which eventually recommended the project be scrapped. The report stated stated that the 413 would pave over, " prime agricultural lands and key natural

heritage and hydrologic features'. None of this has changed!

Why is the Ford government so keen on accelerating this disaster?
We ask Council to consider this decision carefully....vote with a conscience!!
Protect our environment......

NO TO 413!!

Sincerely,

Marcella Di Rocco President Vaughan Cares

Sent from Mail for Windows 10



Virus-free. www.avast.com